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1. Object 

                        The object of the Meeting of Friends in Wales [MFW] is the furtherance of 

the general religious and charitable purposes of the Religious Society of Friends 

(Quakers) in Britain, within Wales, and beyond. 

 

 

 

2. Officers of the Meeting in 2014 

 

  Clerk:  Ros Morley ros.morley@btinternetcom 

  Assistant Clerk: Jenny Sen jenny@penybontbobol.co.uk 

  Treasurer: Lynn Moseley     Examiner of Accounts: Sue Lewis 

  Clerk of Trustees: Frank L Brown  frank.brown4@tesco.net 

  Other Trustees:  Peter Davies, David Utting, Dorothy Bell 

 

 

  Administrator :  Jules Montgomery 

 

   Bank:  CAF Bank Ltd., 25 Kings Hill Avenue, West Malling, Kent ,ME19 4J 
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3. Governance 

                               MFW is part of Britain Yearly Meeting (BYM) and has national 

responsibilities on its behalf within Wales.  It consists of all Friends who are members 

living and/or worshipping in Wales.  Its work is carried out by Friends appointed and our 

employed administrator.  Day meetings are normally held three times a year and are 

publicised widely. They provide occasions for nurture, witness and fellowship, as well as 

time to reflect and make decisions together.  In all its activities, the Meeting has adhered 

to its Data Protection Policy, conscious of its responsibilities to protect confidentiality and 

follow good practice. 

  Trustees have met twice in 2014, within the day meetings referred to above, 

with e-mail contact between meetings, as required. 
 

 

4. Report of work  carried out in 2014  
                                                              The work of the Meeting is considered 

under the five headings set out in 5.04/5.05 of Quaker faith and practice [5
th
 edition] 

being the document of governance which regulates the organisational life of BYM, where 

the responsibilities are defined:- 
 

i) Promoting the spiritual life and witness in Wales, facilitating contact between 

Friends of all ages, and opportunities for mutual support for those with special 

responsibilities; 

  * MFW hosted Meeting for Sufferings óOn the Roadô in October, at 

Machynlleth, and in November in Cardiff.  The Kindlers held days during the year, at 

various venues. 

  * Celebrating the Quaker Way  This JRCT funded project published a book 

[following a DVD], entitled ñTuaôr Tarddiadò in Welsh, and óTowards the Sourceò in 

English.  Although very similar in content, the compilers recognised that some items are 

not capable of translation without losing some of the meaning. These books have been 

extremely well received ï a tribute to the very considerable work of the Fiends involved 

in the production.  The proceeds of the books will help to finance future activities of 

MFW.  It will be a responsibility of Trustees to ensure that these monies are spent wisely, 

and productively. 

  * Calon ï the MFW newsletter is produced three times per year, and is 

intended to be circulated with Quaker News [ a BYM production], to reach individual 

Friends ï especially those who are less involved in Quaker activities.  

  *MFW in session  MFW continued to meet three times in 2014 ï at 

Montgomery in February, at Abergavenny in June, and at Aberystwyth in October. The 

mix of business matters and themed talks continued. 

  In February, Jamie Wrench facilitated a consideration of ñWhy Prison?ò  This 

analysed our (sometimes) contradictory purposes and expectations of the Prison Service. 

 In June, we considered the possible revision of ñQuaker Faith and Practiceò 

[subsequently not proceeded with at Yearly Meeting Gathering] ï and how a Welsh 

contribution could represent our culture, as well as our language. 

 In October, Gerald Hewitson considered our response to Minute 36 [the call for 

sustainability in our individual and corporate lives], in a talk entitled ñPowerful 

Powerlessnessò. 

 Priorities for 2015.  A residential gathering ï the first for several years- is to be held 

at the Centre for Alternative Technology, near Machynlleth, at the end of February, 

continuing the sustainability theme from last Octoberôs session. 
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ii)  Representing BYM in Wales 

 We actively contribute to the central work of Cytûn, working with its member 

churches. 

  Cytûn has a presence at the National Eisteddfod in August each year, and the Royal 

Welsh Show in July.  The former is well-established, but some Friends feel our ability to 

reach out to the average visitor is limited, and they would like to use other stands too ï 

e.g. a Peace Tent. 

 The Royal Welsh Show has a different audience and is an opportunity to contact the 

rural population.  Doing this from a permanent showground [unlike the National 

Eisteddfod] brings its own difficulties, mainly a tendency to become a rather ólocalô 

production, rather than an evolving nationwide one. 
 

Priority for 2015 ï to continue to develop our contribution.  
 

 

iii)  Communication with associated Area Meetings in Wales 

¶ Children and Young Peoples advocates continue to meet, but the small numbers 

of children, and large areas make effective work difficult. 

¶ Contact lists are made available to essential users, facilitating links. 
 

Priority for 2015 To hold a meeting with AM and MFW representatives, as done in other 

years, but not in 2014. 
 

 

iv) Responding to issues on  living in a bilingual society and out reach in Wales 

¶ Work on the website has been delayed due to our administratorôs need to move 
home. 

¶ Some posters in Welsh [translated from English] have been offered. Bilingual 

ones pose visual difficulties, due to the increased number of words involved. 

¶ National Eisteddfod and Royal Welsh Show - see ii)  above. 
 

Priority for 2015- to develop the website.  

 

v) Representing Wales to Britain Yearly Meeting 

 Many of our concerns and issues are UK wide, but our desire for a Welsh contribution 

to any new version of Quaker Faith and Practice shows an underlying need to reflect 

diversity within the UK.  The events and discussions leading up to the Scottish Independence 

Referendum highlighted the growing move towards devolution, but also the positive and 

negative consequences.    

 Our representative attends Meeting for Sufferings, and reports back to MFW in 

session. 
 

 Priority for 2015 ï To play our part in BYM ï sometimes to support the mainstream 

thoughts and ideas, and sometimes to highlight the variations which exist within the UK. 

 

 

      Signed: ééééééééééééééé      Frank L Brown, Clerk of Trustees 

 

      Date:           
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Meeting of Friends in Wales 
 

Balance Sheet 31 December 2014 
  

 

 

 

                     Unrestricted Funds         Restricted Funds           Total 2014          2013 
 

Current Assets at 31December  
 

 

CAF Bank current a/c 11,762.78 1,631.31 13,394.32 21,370.79 

Less unpaid cheque       60.00       0.00         60.00      531.00 

 11,702.78 1,631.31 13,334.32 20,839.79 

Debtor         0.00      0.00         0.00   2,800.00 

Total assets 11,702.78 1,631.31  13,334.32 23,639.79  

 

 

Represented by 

 

Accumulated Fund 

 

Balance at 1 January        20,839.79   13,060.40 

Excess of Income over Expenditure     -7,505.47   10,579.39

     

           

Balance at 31 December                             13,334.32         23,639.79 
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Financial Review ï 2014 

 

Funds: 2014 was the second of two years during which an unusual volume of funds passed through our 

accounts to implement two projects described below, both of which have now progressed to completion.  The 

balance in our General Fund at the end of the year was £8481.10, a figure in line with our average 

performance and our reserves policy.  Apart from residual amounts held in project accounts and a designated 

bursary fund, we retain at year end two small restricted funds for bursaries and literature, which we will take 

steps to wind up in the next financial year. 

  
Joseph Rowntree Charitable Trust grant: The book project financed by this grant was successfully 

completed this year. A separate financial report was submitted to the funders by the project group. Sale 

receipts from the two books, óTowards the Sourceô and óTuaôr Tarddiadô, totalled £2,983 by year end and 

continue to be received. Receipts are held as a designated account amounting to £2,830.91 at year 

end.     
 

Digital Voices Project:  The DVD  produced by Breaking Barriers was produced and distributed during the 

year, bringing this project to a successful conclusion.  There is a balance of £1,620.00 held in the restricted 

fund maintained by Friends in Wales on behalf of the project at year end.  The project is managed by South 

Wales Area Meeting and discussions need to be brought to a conclusion to identify the best use of these 

residual funds in the future.    

  

Reserves Policy: At the end of the year total funds stand at £13,334.32 of which £11,702.78 are unrestricted, a 

figure in line with our reserves policy, which requires that adequate funds be maintained to cover the period 

from the end of the previous year until money is received from our funding sources 

  
Investments: MFW holds no investments; its balances are held in an interest-bearing current account. (CAF 

Bank currently does not offer an ethical option.) The bank balance at 31.12.2014 was £13,394.32. 

 

Funding Sources: MFW is funded on the basis of an agreed per (adult) capita amount paid by the four Area 

Meetings that cover Wales and the Southern Marches . Monies are usually received from April onwards. 

 

Grant from BYM:  We continue to receive a grant from Britain Yearly Meeting towards administrative costs, 

which will again be available in 2015. The grant of £6600.00 for this year was received in January. We use 

this to support the employment of our part time administrator. The costs of employing the administrator 

together with ancillary office expenditure amounted to £5337.31. Other administration costs were £1,328.53. 

 

Debtor:  The debt of £2,800 outstanding from Britain Yearly meeting reflected in the 2013 accounts was 

received in January 2014. 

 

Examiner: The independent examiner is Sue Lewis FCCA, who is in the fifth year of her appointment. 

 

Risk assessment: Meeting of Friends in Wales owns no premises; when holding our regular meetings in hired 

premises or Quaker meeting houses we will take reasonable care on health and safety matters. The contract of 

employment covers the health and safety of the employee. Insurance has been taken out through the BYM 

policy. For relevant events we ask that all volunteers working with children and young people have CRB 

checks in their local meetings, according to their area meeting policy. 

 

Financial policy: Our Financial policy sets out procedures for budgeting and accounting, the issuing cheques 

and the approval of expenditure. We confirm that these procedures have been complied with in the current 

year. 

 

 

 

Lynn Moseley 

 

Treasurer Friends in Wales 
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